MINUTES FOR (1) TWO PUBLIC HEARING 
OF THE PLANNING AND ZONING BOARD

TO BE HELD TUESDAY, DECEMBER 2, 2014 AT 7:30 P.M.
 AT THE CITY HALL AUDITORIUM, 110 RIVER STREET


Chairman Benjamin Gettinger called to order the December 2, 2014 meeting of the Planning and Zoning Board at 7:35 p.m.
A.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE AND MOMENT OF SILENCE
B.
ROLL CALL
Present:   Anthony Sutton, Michael Dolan, John Grant, Jeanne Cervin, Edward Mead, Carl Moore, 
Tom Nichol, Jim Quish
Not Present:  Tom Panzella
Staff:  David Sulkis, City Planner; Phyllis Leggett, Board Clerk

C.   
NEW BUSINESS


1.
PROPOSED BOUNDARY ERROR CORRECTIONS – Presented by Meghan McGaffin,



City of Milford MIS Analyst.

Meghan McGaffin, MIS Analyst, City of Milford.   A project has come out of the South Central Regional Council of Governments for 15 towns to be on an interactive regional GIS website.  Project is being funded through the OPM.  The zoning data used to create the maps that Milford was submitting was reviewed.  Some adjustments to the zoning map/zoning parcels need to be made.  

Her intention is to explain this matter to the Board and answer any questions they might have.

The zones are not changing, it is just how they are represented on the map.   
 Board Discussion: How will the 26 assessor records be updated and paid for by the individual property owners?  Are consequences foreseen by conducting this review?
Ms. McGaffin:  Zones do not affect property tax.  The assessor will do data entry on these parcels.

Everything that was done reflect the existing zoning regulations.  Only looking at things that appear to be cartographic errors; not challenging any existing zoning regulations.  
Chairman Gettinger:  Suggested continuing this discussion to the next meeting in order to digest the information.   The Board members agreed.
Chairman Gettinger:  Asked the Board for approval to reorder the agenda to take items E 4 and 5

before Items D2 and D3.
Motion to reorder the agenda:  Ms. Cervin
Second:  Mr. Mead
All members voted in favor of reordering the agenda.
E.
NEW BUSINESS

4.
874 EAST BROADWAY (ZONE R-5) – Petition of Bryan Wilson for Coastal Area Management Site Plan Review approval to construct a single family residence on Map 27, Block 449 Parcel 3, of which Standish Construction is the owner.
5.
876 EAST BROADWAY (ZONE R-5) – Petition of Bryan Wilson for Coastal Area Management Site Plan Review approval to construct a single family residence on Map 27, Block 449, 

Parcel 2, of which Standish Contruction is the owner.

John Grant recused himself from participating in this application and left the auditorium.

Ronald Wassmer, PE, LLS, CT Civil Group  Presented both applications together for CAM approval for single family residences.  Stephen Harris sent him an email concerning certain items that should have been on the site plan but were left out which he now addressed.  The narrow properties and site plans were described.  Both properties have tidal wetlands as well as inland wetlands.  The wetlands Commission has approved both properties.  There are no adverse effects to the coastal resources.

The houses will be built according to FEMA standards.

Mr. Sulkis:  Referred to Mr. Harris’ administrative summary and the questions he raised.  Asked if the applicant would comply with the conditions set forth by Mr. Harris.
Mr. Wassmer:  All Mr. Harris’ comments will be addressed.
Motion:    Ms. Cervin made a motion to approve the applications of 874 and 876 East Broadway with the conditions that Mr. Harris’ comments and the Inland Wetlands comments be addressed prior to obtaining a zoning permit. 
Second:  Mr. Nichol.
Vote:  Eight members voted in favor of approval.  Mr. Grant had recused himself from voting.
Motion:  Passed.

Mr. Grant rejoined the meeting.

D.

PUBLIC HEARINGS – CLOSE BY:  1/6/2015; EXPIRES ON 3/12/2015
2.
2 FORD ST., 17 FORD STREET & 449 BOSTON POST ROAD (ZONES CDD-1 AND R-12.5) Petition of Brian Stone, Esq., on behalf of Gold Coast Realty II, LLC, for a Zone Change from Zone R-12.5 to Zone CDD-1 on parts of Map 64, Block 308, Parcels 6, 5A, 8, and a portion of Gunn Street.

3.
2 FORD ST., 17 FORD STREET, 0, 435 & 449 BOSTON POST ROAD (ZONES CDD-1 AND R-12.5) Petition of Brian Stone, Esq.  on behalf of Gold Coast Realty II, LLC for Special Permit and Site Plan Review approval to establish a parking lot for vehicle storage for an auto dealership and use of an existing building for photo shop for vehicles. on Maps 64, Block 308, Parcels 5, 5A, 6, 7 & 8 of which Gold Coast Realty II, LLC is the owner.

Chairman Gettinger:  Asked if the applicant  if he wished the prior application and the current application be heard together.

Mr. Sulkis corrected the agenda to indicate the Close By and Expiration Date of the application would be 2015; not 2014.
Brian Stone, Esq. Pellagrino Law Firm, Whitney Avenue, New Haven, representing the Applicant.  He asked that the record from the prior hearing in August be incorporated and made a part of the record of this hearing in order to avoid redundancy in the presentation.  The attending professionals were introduced.  Mr. Crabtree was ill and was regrettably was unable to attend this hearing.
Attorney Stone summarized the previous application that took place in August.  There had been confusion and miscommunication between him and the neighbors.  Mr. Crabtree worked with the neighbors personally  in order to achieve a mutual agreement.
The neighbors had previously objected to the rezoning of the residential area to the middle of Gunn and Ford Streets.  For the new application the zone change line has been relocated to be within five feet of Colonial Toyota’s property line.  Six photographs were circulated which showed the condition of the blighted homes which will be removed as part of the zone change.  This change will help maintain the residential character of the neighborhood.  The buffer location and how it pertains to the zoning regulations in the residential zone was described.  The Declaration of Buffer Restriction is deed restricted and will be recorded in perpetuity on the City’s land records.
Tim Onderko, PE, Langan Engineering in New Haven reviewed the site plan for this location
Mr. Sulkis:  Had no comment.
Discussion:   Mr. Nichol asked about the car carriers unloading on the street and how that issue would be addressed.
Attorney Stone:  Submitted an email to the Board that he had made in response to the person who made that complaint.
The Chair opened the hearing to the public.  Asked if anyone was in favor of the applications.
Prashant Chandra:  In favor of the proposal.
Veronica Trembicki, 40 Ford Street.  In favor of the proposal.
Richard Platt, 132 Platt Lane, representing himself and the Historical Association that owns the adjacent property spoke in favor of the application as long as the applicant adheres to the promises he has made.  Does not want to see further encroachment of the commercial zone into the residential zones.
Ed Taylor, 46 Ford Street.  Thanked the Commission for listening to the neighbors.  Happy with the results of the changes that have been made.  

Rob Trembicki, 40 Ford Street.  Worked with the applicant to come up with an equitable solution.

Marie Celentano,18 Ford St.  In favor of the proposal
Al Celentano, 18 Ford St.  In favor of the proposal.
Alderman Brian Anderson, 49 Ingersoll Road,  Thanked the residents who came into the process of this application and to Mr. Crabtree who put this all together to make it work.
Chairman Gettinger:  Anyone to speak against the application?  (No response).

Ms. Cervin:  Has spent many years on the Board and is very impressed as to how the applicant and neighbors have resolved this situation.    Privilege to watch this process.

Chairman Gettinger:  This is how you get a major project done in Milford.  You work with the neighbors and don’t force anything on them.  

 The Chair closed the record.   
Motion:  By Mr. Quish to approve the Zone Change, effective December 22, 2014; Special Permit and Site Plan Review as presented.
Second:  Mr. Nichol. 
Discussion:  None.

Vote:  All members voted in favor of approval.   
Motion:  Passed.
F.

LIAISON REPORTS  
Ms. Cervin:  The Board of Aldermen approved the use of Open Space Funds to pay for the Land Use Manager.
G.

REGULATION SUBCOMMITTEE – Discussion of proposed regulation changes. 
Mr. Grant:  At the next Board meeting he will have regulation change items to present to the Board

for its consideration.
H.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES – (11/18/2014)
Mr. Quish:  Motion to approve.
Ms. Cervin:  Second.
Discussion:  None

Vote:  All in favor.

Motion:  Passed.
I. CHAIR’S REPORT – None.
Ms. Cervin:  Announced a meeting to be held on Sunday, December 7th at the Coastal Center on changes in the shoreline based on the past two storms.  Open to the public and free.
J.
STAFF REPORT – None
Motion:  To adjourn by Mr. Grant
Second:  Ms. Cervin

Vote:  All members voted in favor of adjournment.

The meeting adjourned at 9:15 p.m.  The next meeting will be held on December 16, 2014.
Phyllis Leggett




Phyllis Leggett, Board Clerk

